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Minutes, 2005 Annual Meeting

25-26 October 2005

Chicago, IL

Prepared by:

Luis Cañas
Four Points by Sheraton O’Hare

Chicago, IL

canas.4@osu.edu
Present: Bob O’Neil, Steve Yaninek, George Heimpel, Jonathan Lundgren, Dale Meyerdirk, Wayne Bailey, Greg Zolnerowich, Raghu Sathyamurthy, Bob Wright, Mike Brewer, John Sloggett, Mary Gardiner, Matthew E Oneal, Doug Landis, Luis Cañas.
October 25, 1 PM.  Call to order 
I. 
NCERA-125 Annual Meeting. Introduction of members and guests

The meeting was called to order by the chair, Doug Landis, and was followed by the introduction of members and guests.
II. 
Approval of 2004 Minutes
Doug Landis called for approval of the 2004 NCERA-125 annual Meeting minutes.  Following discussion, Steve Yaninek made a motion to pass the 2004 minutes without change. The motion was seconded by Bob Wright and approved by a unanimous vote of the members.
III. 
Approval of 2005 Agenda

Doug Landis called for approval of the 2005 NCERA-125 Annual Meeting agenda.  Following discussion, Bob O’Neil made a motion to pass the 2005 agenda as amended. The motion was seconded by Bob Wright and approved by a unanimous vote of the members.

IV. 
Report on Local Arrangements 

Doug Landis welcomed the group and discussed arrangements for the dinner with the members of NCERA-148. A registration fee of $29.71 was announced. 
V. 
Appointment of Time/Place and Nominating Committees 

George Heimpel (chair) and Bob O’Neil were selected as the nominating committee and charged to nominate member(s) for 2006 Secretary. 
The committee nominated Matt O’Neal for 2006 secretary and he accepted. The committee also proposed to have our next meeting in Iowa (2006) and Ohio the next year (2007). The group accepted the proposal unanimously. 
VI. 
Agency/Other Reports 

A. NCERA-125 Administrative Advisor: Steve Yaninek. 
NCERA-125 administrative representative obligations. Steve Yaninek reported on the NCERA-125 administrative representative obligations. These included helping us communicate and work effectively, serve as liaison during the Experimental Stations Directors Meeting, assisting with reporting to NIMS system, and helping create a list of participating members. He stressed the importance of submitting the reports on a timely fashion (60 days after meeting). This meant a deadline of 22 Dec, but we should have everything ready by December 1. We should include the minutes, approval notifications, in the web site. Also the writing committee should include all necessary information for renewal. Steve, Doug and Luis will work to give access to members working on this. 
Search for new NCERA-125 administrative representative. Steve reported that he will finish serving on the NCERA-125 committee next year and that we should think of a person to replace him. Possible people include Deans, Associate Deans, and Directors (as admin reps). 
List of members. Steve also reported that the current list of members we have does not reflect our list of active members and this would need to be updated. We will be contacting them to find if they are still interested in participating in the committee. Dough Landis reported that Dan Mahr would be moving off the committee and will be replaced by Claudio Graton (new representative from Wisconsin). Dan asked to receive communications (also Susan Mahr).


B. USDA/CSREES: Rick Meyer 

Animal Welfare information Centers (ARS-NAS library). Rick Myer reported that insects are making it to the list of problems with animal welfare. Low on the radar, but it is in their list (available copy). 

CSREES budget. Rick also presented the current situation of the CSREES budget. Currently the budget is in a continuing resolution from Nov. 18 and beyond. Ramification for RFAs is that funding decisions would be delayed by CSREES. There is a possibility for a 3% rescission across the board. Be alert for changes. NRI (Mary Purcell’s program) came out recently. Integrated programs, 406 line area on the program were zeroed out in the president’s budget but one side of congress placed them back. It is possible that they would be listed separately (as supplemental), pmap, organic, water quality, etc. Watch CSREES funding opportunities web page. IPM centers are not going to compete here. 

Farm bill. The Secretary of agriculture is asking to address questions. Transcripts are available online. No comments on research, education and extension. It is important that the constituents submit comments (it can be done online). There are 6 questions and the deadline is Dec. 30. This presents an opportunity to provide input from users of research.

Impact statements for multistate projects. The measurement of outcomes and impact of our activities is mandated by legislation (AREERA of 1998). Currently there is a budget performance initiative that would do assessment-based resource allocations. Our challenge is to effectively communicate our efforts. Bottom line - dollar flow from public would be affected by the kind of impact we are having. We need to demonstrate impact (tangibles). Therefore, it is important that programs get exposure, as this would result in opportunities to generate funds. The impact statement needs to be written at 8th grade level. It should be a brief non-technical document that describes the difference that your research, teaching or extension is doing. We should demonstrate quantifiable change in each of 5 areas. The components need to include the issue, what has been done, benefits, who was responsible, and contact info. It is very important to link project proposals with impact statements. Need to make sure that the impacts are getting highlighted. 


C. USDA-APHIS: Dale E. Meyerdirk.
Dale E. Meyerdirk reported about the designated contact for biological control (APHIS-PPQ). The Eastern region Biological Control Program Coordinator Team is lead by CPHST = Ken Bloem (?).
Funding. Funding has stayed the same for the last 5 years. APHIS is anticipating 1 or 2 large programs = A) Asiatic citrus psyllid, vector of citrus green disease (led by Marjory Hoy, University of Florida). B) Western: pink hibiscus mealybug, glassy winged sharp shooter. Eastern: emerald ash borer, Asian citrus psyllid, pink hibiscus mealybug, cycad scale, imported fire ant, lobate lac scale, papaya mealybug, pigeon pea pod fly. There was some discussion about the concentration of these projects only in southern states. It is important that each state prioritize targets and work together with the state department of agriculture and aphis representatives to establish priorities. These priorities are done every 5 years by plant pest survey committees in each state. This was done on 2005.
The Eastern area list includes: fire ant, Japanese beetle, soybean aphid, among others. This translates to the actual list by adding 2-3 projects maximum. 
Process to release natural enemies. PPQ is a separate unit and they deal with this by themselves.


D. IOBC: George Heimpel
Officers: Rob Wiedenman (president), George Heimpel (Vice-President). The past meeting was in Quebec, Canada and dealt with guild interactions among predators and parasitoids. There will be a book coming out from the information presented in the symposium. Also they are working on the IOBC Symposium on Tuesday night at ESA: Biological Control in Support of Conservation Biology (the ESA meeting has been postponed until Dec. 15-18). 

New initiative at IOBC-NRS: certification process. Certificates of best practices for people doing classical biological control in the field will be provided by IOBC. Legal framework is tenuous now, but progress is being made. Legislation is coming but IOBC would to have input on that. The main conditions and requirements were presented by George Heimpel. Certificate is to be used when releases are going to start.
There was a motion from Bob O’Neil to appoint a sub group to add the response from this committee to this proposed document. The motion was seconded by Doug Landis. After a brief discussion Bob O’Neil, Ragu Sathyamurthy, and Jonathan Lundgren were appointed to provide some feedback within 30 days. 


E. MBCI: Luis Cañas and Bob O’Neil 

MBCI 2005. Report was presented by Luis Cañas. Luis said the 2005 Midwest Biological Control Institute was held at The Ohio State Univ/OARDC, Wooster, OH from June 12-16, and it was a success. They had a total attendance of 10 people all of them graduate students from North Dakota State University, Michigan State University, University of Nebraska, Purdue University and The Ohio State University. Luis also presented the budget and as of right now we do not have funds for next year. Thus we would need to rely on external funds to start planning the 2006 meeting. 

MBCI 2006-07. There were two proposals presented by Jonathan Lundgren and Matt O’Neal.  Jonathan Lundgren suggested a workshop about “Carabids in biological control” for 2006, while Matt O’Neal suggested doing a workshop about “Biological control use in environmental restoration” for 2007.

The committee accepted both proposals and stated that all members will provide support during the preparation of these workshops.  


F. 2005 NCB/ESA Symposium: 

There were very good comments about the 2005 NCB/ESA symposium organized by  Marianne Alleyne and Leellen Solter, titled Physiological and Ecological Determinants of Insect Pathogen and Parasitoid Host Range. The committee will discuss and evaluate what ideas we would like to present next year. 
G. Minnesota & Ohio Quarantine Laboratory Updates
Minnesota reports that they have projects going. But they are considering charging fees for quarantine use and the fees will be larger for researchers from outside the university (but additional fees might be waived if working with researcher from U. Minnesota). No fee structure is available yet.

Dave Horn from The Ohio State University reports that the quarantine facility in Columbus has been converted to a mosquito rearing facility.  It still has USDA approval but realistically we recommend that anyone in the North Central region consider Minnesota for quarantine work.
H?. Writing committee

The writing committee was charged to write a letter to thank the organizers of MBCI 2005. The writing committee will put this together.

VII.
Discussion of project rewrite

Doug Landis led the revision of the NCERA-125 project document. The document was discussed and revisions were recommended.
VIII
Drafting 2005 Impact Statements

The committee unanimously approved the creation of a writing ad hoc group that was charged with updating/developing our justification and impact statement. The group was composed by Robert O’Neil, George Heimpel, and Raghu Sathyamurthy. They will modify the document and will submit the different elements to Luis Cañas. Luis will put all elements together and will submit to NIMS system.
X. 
Old Business (Oct. 26)
Walker Jones, director of EBCL in France will be at ESA (although not sure if this will still be the case now that ESA has been postponed). EBCL can assist with collection of natural enemies if the target of the natural enemy is present in Europe.

XI. 
New Business
XII
Election of 2006 Secretary

Matthew E Oneal was selected to be the 2006 secretary.
XIII
State Reports

State reports were submitted to Doug Landis.

Evening
Dinner NCR-148 and NCERA-125 (Italian Restaurant)



October 26, 8:00 AM -12:30 PM.  Joint Meeting with NCR-125 

The joint meeting between NCERA-125 and NCERA-148 included several presentations about work that is relevant for both committees. There were several very good discussions about possible collaborations.

Presentations: each was followed by discussion
Scott Isard – Adapting the Pest Information Platform for Biocontrol Applications. (60 minutes)

Bob O’Neal – Aphid Trapping Network (20-30 minutes)

Mary Gardiner, Nick Schmidt, Matt O'Neal, Doug Landis – Landscape and Habitat Structure Influences on Soybean Aphid Biocontrol. (30 minutes)

David Byrne – Migratory Patterns of Whiteflies and Their Natural Enemies (20-30 minutes)

October 26, 1:30 PM.  Resume agenda items and adjourn by 3 PM
NCERA-125 members met again to continue discussion about 2005 document. Doug Landis was charged with submitting the comments from this section. Luis Cañas would coordinate putting together the drafts submitted by other members. Steve Yaninek would add Doug and Luis to list of people approved to change the document. Our preliminary draft deadline was set for Nov. 11.
Minutes submitted by Luis Cañas.
Secretary, NCERA-125
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